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Chairman – Cllr Chris Charlton; chairmanrpc4@gmail.com 07908 540683 

Parish Clerk – Laura Davies: rippingalepc@gmail.com 07375 364742 
Website – http://parishes.lincolnshire.gov.uk/Rippingale  

 

Proposed Rippingale Neighbourhood Plan. We have now undertaken the mandatory regulatory 6-week 
consultation with residents from 1st June to 12th July. The major event to support this was the all-day 
consultation meeting on Saturday 26th June in the Village Hall 1000 – 1700, with presentations on the 
proposed Neighbourhood Plan given at 1000, 1300 and 1500. This was relatively well attended.  

This Plan will form part of the statutory planning framework for the area, and the policies and proposals 
contained within the plan will be used in the determination of planning applications. The Plan also affords 
the opportunity to protect and enhance the facilities and natural features that are most valued in the Village. 
The Plan, if approved, will be used by SKDC planning officers and elected members of the local authority in 
assessing planning applications, by applicants as they prepare planning applications for submission to the 
local authority and by the Parish Council in consideration of planning applications in the neighbourhood.  

Thank you to the residents who made comment on the proposed plan; these will be analysed and 
addressed, and any amendments made to the proposed Plan as necessary.  

Next steps. After some further work on a Basic Conditions Statement, a Consultation Statement and 
Finalising a Sustainability Appraisal, the Plan will then be submitted to SKDC for consideration and a further 
6-week consultation with the Village will take place. After this an Independent Examiner will verify the Plan; 
once this is achieved a referendum on the Plan will be organised by SKDC with the electorate of the Parish 
of Rippingale to gauge the acceptance of the document.   
 
Tennis Court. The refurbishment of the playing surface of the Tennis Court on the Playing Field is now 
complete. The Court is open to any residents to play tennis. The entry code can be obtained via 07908 
540683. 
 
Vacancies for Parish Councillors. There remain vacancies for two Parish Councillors by co-option. These 
roles are interesting and satisfying. We are looking for volunteers with a wide variety of skills and 
backgrounds. If you are interested in contributing to the life of the Village, and would like greater information, 
please contact me. To be eligible, you must be over 18, on the electoral role and have lived or worked within 
3 miles of the Parish for at least 12 months. 
 
Coronavirus Support.  With statutory limitations lifted on COVID restrictions, many thanks to the many 
volunteers and residents who supported the vulnerable and elderly during the difficult periods of the 
Coronavirus pandemic. This is much appreciated.  
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Parish Councillor contact details and responsibilities: 
 
Chairman:  Cllr Chris Charlton 440986/07908 540683 or chairmanrpc4@gmail.com: General inquiries: 
Welcome Pack: Rippingale News & Council Newsletter: Neighbourhood Plan: Finance: Grant applications 
  
Cllr Alan Vaughan 440056/07966 584568: Jubilee Playing Field Maintenance: Neighbourhood Plan: Liaison, 
Village Hall Management Committee,  
 
Cllr Jeanne Howard 07738 719400 Liaison, Village Hall Management Committee, Defibrillator  
 
Cllr Jamie Petch 440497/07808 094317. Allotments Liaison and Parochial Church Council Liaison.  
  
Meetings:  

 

General Meeting 
Thursday 12th August  

General Meeting 
Thursday 9th September 

General Meeting  
Thursday 14th October  

 
Meetings to be held in the Village Hall at 7.00 pm unless otherwise stated. When necessary social 
distancing and other measures are in place. 
 
Please see the Council Noticeboard and Website for the Agenda and details of any changes.  
 
Latest Planning Applications (view at www.southkesteven.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=8170):  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Chris Charlton, Chairman 
 

Rippingale Village Hall 200 Club. 
 
June Draw 
£20 - C Gray (64) 
£10 - P Morton (97), P Palmer (27) 
£5 - J Stubley (11), B Thompson (22), P Taylor (47), D Latham (168) 
 
July (BIG) Draw 
£200 - N Morgan (191) 
£50 - C Jepson (111), J Wells (161), C Hallas (86), R Main (142) 
 
Congratulations to all above winners. 
 
Sadly, July was the last draw - we will not be continuing with the Village Hall 200 Club due to the decline in 
numbers over the last three years. I would like to say a BIG thank you to all of you who have 
participated over the years and supported us. 
 
Wendy Gray 
Chairman Rippingale Village Hall   
 

 
 

  S20/0677 Application for alterations to loft space to create office space/boardroom and   
associated works to Old School building 20 High Street - pending 

 

  S20/1103 Erection of new detached building at the Willows Care Home – pending 

 
S21/0962 Variation of approved garage plans 14 High Street Rippingale in permission 
S16/1641 - changes to design and positioning of proposed garage - granted 

 

  S21/1069 Demolition of garage and erection of extension at 4 Doctor’s Lane - pending 
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ST ANDREWS CHURCH RIPPINGALE 
The Revd Neil Bullen 01778 219626 or 07729 004642 revdneil@yahoo.com 
Churchwardens: Jonathan Newell 01778 441211 ripps.standrew@gmail.com 

Steve Warcup: 01778 440704 
Website; www.ringstonegroupchurches.org 

 
Services in August. Eucharist - Sunday 8th August at 11am. 
             Evening Service - Sunday 29th August at 5.30pm 
A warm welcome to all, hopefully we will be able to resume singing again soon. 
 
Coffee Morning. So, our Coffee Morning came round again on the 6th July, still not being able to gather 
inside and with rain predicted, a gazebo, garden parasol and a fishing umbrella were seconded into action. 
However, 'someone' was looking down on us and the rain never appeared. Many thanks to all who supported 
this event and those who helped. The next one will be on Tuesday 2nd August where there will be plenty of 
vegetables for sale. 
 
St Andrews 200 Club. August is the month when your '200' Club subscription is due, ready for the new '200 
Club' year starting in September. Renewal letters will be sent out shortly so expect a visit from your friendly 
collector. Prize winnings for February & August are 
1 x £200; 2 x £100 and 2 x £50, with the other ten months being 1 x £30; 2 x £15 and 4 x £10, all these 
chances for just £20 a year.  
The winners are drawn at the coffee mornings and August will be a big prize draw month. 
July winners are. 
£30        No 46. J.Stubley   
£15 each   No170. M Maitland,  No70. L.Stimpson 
£10 each   No127. M.Baylis, No59. H. Rowntree,  No40. R Knighton, No166 K Lewis 
 
 

Rippingale & District Friendship Club. WONDERFUL…….    We finally got to have a day trip, everyone 

was very excited and happy to see each other and catch up with all the news. The weather was kind to us, 
The Jug and Bottle catered for us all meeting all the government guidelines with no fuss. Cleethorpes was 
basked in sunshine and not too busy, giving us time to stroll along the prom, browse the shops, coffee and 
ice-cream and take in the sea air, even the tide came in if a paddle was on your agenda. A&P Travel 
provided an excellent service as usual. 
I am pleased to say that the club will (fingers firmly crossed) have re-opened on Wednesday the 21st July at 
2pm. If you are interested in joining us, please contact myself Audrey 01529 241358.   
Our second day trip on Wednesday 28th July was a MYSTERY TRIP?  Wonder where we went?  
I will let you know in the September news. The 3rd trip is on the 25th August destination to be confirmed. 
This information is all dependent on Covid restrictions of course and due to holidays, is being written at the 
end of June! 
Audrey 
 
 
Hospital Car Scheme. I am pleased to say this service will re-start with effect from Sunday 1st August 2021. 
My telephone number is 01778 4400063 and I will do my best to provide a driver on all occasions. However, 
there is no guarantee that every request for help can be covered. 
 
My team of drivers would benefit from having their numbers increased by the addition of up to three new 
members. If you can spare some time, hold a full driving licence, and have full comprehensive insurance 
then please do get in touch. 
Thankyou Derek R. Diess 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:revdneil@yahoo.com
mailto:ripps.standrew@gmail.com
http://www.ringstonegroupchurches.org/
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Change in Citizens Advice South Lincolnshire's service delivery. From the 5th July 2021, Citizens 
Advice South Lincolnshire will be offering new face-to-face services at three different outreach locations in 
Stamford. This will help us to reach out and support more people across our communities. Advisers are still 
available for telephone help and support, call Adviceline on 0808 278 7996 (Mon-Fri 10:00-16:00). We 
encourage contact through Adviceline and will have a face-to-face service focused for those who need it.  
On Mondays, our outreach will be located at: 
Evergreen Care Trust, 1 Barnack Road, PE9 2NA from 9:30-15:30 
On Thursdays, we have an outreach at: 
United Reform Church Hall, 29 Broad Street, PE9 2PJ from 9:30-15:30 
Appointment Only: Please ring Adviceline (0808 278 7996) to arrange an appointment at the two above 
locations. 
On Fridays, we run a drop-in St George’s church, St George’s Square, Stamford PE9 2BN . Drop-ins are for 
15-minute initial assessments (referrals for a full appointment will be made if needed). This service runs from 
10:00-12:00. 
 
From the 19th July our Spalding Office will be open to emergencies (face-to-face) 9:30-15:00. 
 
Grantham: TBC 
Best Wishes, Sean Betts, Impact Officer Citizens Advice South Lincolnshire 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please submit entries by the 14th of the month to the Editor: Jamie Petch at rippingalenews@hotmail.com  

Items for the Village Website: Please mark your email ‘Website’ and send to                                                                      
rippingale.parish.lincolnshire.gov.uk for T&Cs 

 


